ST FLORENCE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 14 April 2015

St Florence Village Hall – 7.30pm

Present:
Councillors Eardley (Chairperson); Buckmaster; D Evans; J Evans; 


Randles.
Also Present:
County Councillor Kidney; C Clemson (Clerk), 3 village residents
15/04/170
Public Participation (Limited to 15 minutes)
A concerned resident asked for an update on the Longstone Planning Development.  County Councillor Kidney answered that this will be going before the designated panel who then decide whether it should go in front of the Planning Committee at their May Meeting.  He added that only 3 members of the public will be allowed to speak at this meeting.  Cllr Kidney will be one of these and a  representative from the Community Council will also attend together with the concerned resident.  It was proposed by Cllr Buckmaster that Cllr Eardley attend.  Seconded Cllr J Evans. All in agreement.
15/04/171
Apologies
Received from Councillors R Hughes and S Hughes
15/04/172
Declarations of Interest
None Received
15/04/173
Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting held 03 March 2015
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 03 March 2015 were agreed as a true and accurate record by the Chairperson with the following amendment: 

15/03/162: Cllr Buckmaster has asked for clarification on the rules surrounding the number of subsequent absences with apologies. 
Proposed Cllr D Evans.  Seconded Cllr J Evans.  All in favour
Councillor Buckmaster then added that he had sought information and this is 6 consecutive meetings without reason.  
15/04/174
Matters Arising:
a
Hedging  at Parsons Green.  Smart Gardens will be asked to cut the side of the hedge right back within 2 ft of the garden fence and remove the overhanging branches from our land.  Proposed Cllr J Evans.  Seconded Cllr D Evans.  All in Favour

b
Restoration of War Memorial
The Clerk informed Councillors that she had liaised with the Research Room at Pembrokeshire Archives and minutes dating back from between 1894 and 1957 had been found.  A charge of £20 per hour will be charged by the Research Room to investigate.  However members of the public can research free of charge between certain times.  A date is to be arranged for this research to be carried out.    
c            Replacement of Village Hall Chairs
Replacement chairs are in the process of being ordered.  The Chairperson asked if the old chairs had a monetary value to them.  It was thought not and proposed that the old chairs be donated to Frame charity.  Proposed Cllr Buckmaster; Seconded J Evans.  All in favour.

d          Dyfed Powys Police Complaint
Cllr Buckmaster has written a response which will be forwarded to the police via the Clerk.
e          Cleaning of Disabled Toilets
County Councillor Kidney  has investigated same and they are apparently no longer the responsibility of Pembrokeshire County Council.    However, it appears that the Community Council have received no correspondence to clarify this.  County Councillor Kidney will request this information asking for dates when they discharged their responsibility  and forward to the Clerk for dissemination.  Whilst this is being clarified and if we have received no answer within one week, the Caretaker will be asked to clean on a one off basis.  Proposed Cllr Eardley.  Seconded Cllr Buckmaster.   All in Favour.
Cllr Buckmaster then mentioned that if we are responsible for the cleaning, then could we apply for the £500 cleaning fee that is available for local businesses providing a public toilet.   This will be discussed further once the outcome is received from PCC.
f             Longstone Development
Discussed during Public Participation.
15/04/175
Planning Applications/Notifications
14/1151/PA.  Erection of Dwelling.  Land to rear of West View.

Following a discussion Councillors were in full support of the application and it will be highly recommended to go through for approval.  Proposed Cllr Buckmaster.  Seconded Cllr Randles.  All in Favour
15/04/176
BDO Audit Update
Councillors requested that the outstanding invoice be paid in instalments.   It was also agreed to forward a cheque totalling £1,000 and that the Clerk contact BDO and request same and advise accordingly.  Proposed Cllr Eardley, Seconded Cllr Buckmaster.  All in Favour.
The 2012, 2013 and 2014 reports received from the BDO and disseminated to Councillors will be an Agenda item for the next meeting.
15/04/177

Village & Village Hall Matters (As Received)
The Clerk has been informed that car parking is an issue on various evenings and that a larger car park is needed.  However, we do not have the necessary funds for this to be undertaken at the present time.

The Clerk has received a telephone call with regards to broken signage on the Village Hall fence.  The owner of same has been contacted and has made good.  The  caretaker will be asked to walk the perimeter of the grounds and check that there are no nails or screws protruding from the fence or other signages.

A short discussion then took place with regards to the signages and it was suggested that the signs now come under the umbrella of the Village Hall Committee and advertisers will be charged annually by the Village Hall Committee.  This will be an agenda item for the next meeting.  
15/04/178

Correspondence Received
As circulated.

It was agreed to follow the One Voice Wales Risk Assessment recently received from One Voice Wales.  Cllr Eardley proposed that this be used in the next financial year and be added to the standing orders.  Seconded Cllr Buckmaster.  All in Favour.
Cllr Buckmaster requested that an annual plan be put together over the next few months setting out what  needs to be carried out during various months such as review of grass cutting tender, AGMs, setting the precept. Etc.

A letter of thanks will be forwarded to Pembroke Power Station for the £250 donation towards the village chairs
15/04/179
Accounts & Finance

1.
Invoices for Payment
BDO


£4018.80

Carol Clemson

£299.17

HMRC


£224.40

Harris Bassett

£108.00

Contract Interiors
£1449.65 (Pro Forma Invoice for Chairs)

A Brace (Windows)
£20.00

Jewsons

£121.46

D Harries 

£425.50 (Decorating)

B Harries

£593.00 (Caretaker/Decorating)
All invoices were agreed for payment apart from BDO.  A cheque totalling £1,000 will be forwarded and will be asked to pay in instalments.

2.
Bank Reconciliation
As  circulated.

3.
PCC Cost Reductions/Efficiencies
Councillors asked if County Councillor Kidney could ask the gentleman concerned from Pembrokeshire County to Council to attend the next meeting to be held on 05 May.  If this date is not convenient, an extra ordinary meeting will be held at a mutually convenient time.

15/04/180
County Councillors Report
Several potholes at The Knapp have been reported.   These will be made good within the next several days

Cllr Eardly asked that County Councillor Kidney request that the weeds be sprayed along the pathway between the shop and the ford.
15/04/181

Items submitted by Councillors
Cllr J Evans informed meeting that Mr Lomas has removed the hedging along the pathway between The Parsonage and Parklands.  He requested permission to purchase some weed remover and grass seeds to tidy up the area in question which equates to 64 square metres.  A maximum spend of £20 was agreed by Councillors. 

He added that he had also carried out a litter pick in this area and picked up over a dozen used dog mess bags that had been left in the hedge.  

1 Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 05 MAY 2015

AGM will take place at 7.00pm.  Normal meeting will begin at 7.30pm
Mae’r cofnodion ar gael yng Nghymraeg os ydych eisiau copi 

Carol Clemson
Clerk to St Florence Community Council

17 Flemish Close, St Florence, SA70 8LT. Telephone 01834 870002

Email: stflorencecommunitycouncil@hotmail.co.uk
